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Dear Praying Friends and Supporters, 
 

 The Lord has been so Gracious in allowing us to serve Him and so Glorious in His 
provisions toward us. We can say along with the Apostle Paul that we are “persuaded that he is 
able to keep that which I have committed unto him against that day.”  
 
 SUPPORT 
 Several of the churches that were not able to give because of 
unforeseen circumstances have started giving again and new churches 
have been added. Please continue to pray that the remainder will come 
in quickly. We look forward to counting down the last few churches 
with you.  
  
 SERVING 

We were asked to sing at a church and Mark, John, and Philip brought in their 
instruments. The preacher’s wife asked him if he brought his gun because there are some boys 
bringing in cases. The rest of the church thought it was funny when he told the story, but 
everyone enjoyed the music. Another family with some boys commented on the music and said 
they wanted to start playing. The Lord impressed upon our hearts to give them a mandolin and 
pray God will use them in a great way.  God is so GOOD to let us meet new people and share our 
burden for Colorado. 
  

SEEKING 
 While visiting a supporting church the Pastor and members reassured us that they were 
“for us” and “were rooting us on”.  They understand some of the hardships that come along with 
the ministry. It is a great blessing and encouragement to reconnect with those who have labored 
with us over the years. A couple in Colorado called to ask when we would be back starting a 
church so they could have somewhere to go. They told us if they had all the needed funds, they 
would gladly give it. God has it all lined up we have to be faithful to 
be in our place. Please pray for travelling mercy and Providential 
protection.  
  Cultivating For Colorado, 

Teddy Angel  
The Angel Family 


